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The month of January is dedicated to the Holy Name of Jesus which is 
celebrated on January 3. January begins with the conclusion of the Octave of 
Christmas, the Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God on January 1, also 
celebrated by the Catholic Church as the World Day of Peace, a tradition 
established by Pope Paul VI and confirmed by Pope John Paul II. The next feast 
of the new year is the Solemnity of the Epiphany on Jan 6, but in the U.S. 
Epiphany is celebrated on the Sunday after Jan 1. On this feast, the Church 
celebrates the manifestation (epiphany) of Christ to the Nations (Gentiles) in 
the persons of the Magi - also known as the Wise Men or the Three Kings: 

Caspar, Melchior, and Balthasar. On the feast of the Epiphany, many Catholics bless their 
homes by writing the Magi’s initials and the numbers of the year on the top of their front door 
frame with chalk:  20  C + M + B  25, representing the Latin blessing Christus mansionem 
benedicat, which translates as “May Christ bless this house.” Other feast days in January 
include St. Elizabeth Ann Seton (January 4), St. Andre Bessette (January 6), St. Raymond of 
Penafort (January 7), The Baptism of the Lord (January 12), St. Anthony, Abbot (January 17), 
Sts. Fabian and Sebastian (January 20), St. Agnes (January 21), St. Francis de Sales (January 24), 
Conversion of St. Paul (January 25), St. Angela Merici (January 27), St. Thomas Aquinas 
(January 28) and St. John Bosco (January 31). 
 

 

THE POPE’S PRAYER MESSAGE for JANUARY 2025: For the right to an education 
Let us pray for migrants, refugees and those affected by war, that their right to an education, 
which is necessary to build a better world, might always be respected. 
 

 

Watch the www.kofc7121.org/calendar for additions and corrections to events that might not 
have been announced in time for publication of this newsletter. Please email your news and 
articles for the next newsletter to kofc7121@gmail.com 
 

 

See the GOOD OF THE ORDER web page for the list of Brothers, family members and 
friends in need of prayers. Prayers are also requested for many others sick or in distress. 
Names are added to this list as announcements are received.  
 

JANUARY BIRTHDAY LIST    

Get ready to drop the confetti! 
The January birth month flower is the carnation which 
graces us with the long-lasting bloom and stands for 
unconditional love. January also features the 
captivating garnet birthstone, a stone believed to 
inspire passion, courage, and faithfulness. 
We wish all our January birthday Brothers a Happy New 
Year and a great big HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

https://popesprayerusa.net/popes-intentions/
https://www.kofc7121.org/calendar
mailto:kofc7121@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1UZSc0Qr4fFJVN0clyonhojCmWLnKuiAZ2wbFiUE6HDk/edit?usp=sharing


COUNCIL BUSINESS AND MISCELLANEOUS ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The kofc7121.org council website allows use of shared file and document storage on the 
Google Drive.  Files can be viewed by anyone who has the file link.  

Click here to view the Final Minutes of the November 21, 2024meeting 

Click here to view the Draft Minutes of the December 19, 2024 meeting  
(The December 19 business meeting ran all of 30 minutes long – a new record!!!) 

Please review the draft minutes of the previous meeting for expedited corrections / 
approval at the next business meeting.  By using these electronic media files, we are 
able to simplify business meetings and eliminate a lot of uninformed discussions. 

 

DECEMBER FAMILY OF THE MONTH 
DGK Ken Scher has announced the selection of the 
Goehl family as the December 2024 Family of the 
Month. Shown in the photo with GK Bill Remy are 
Brother Daniel his wife Kimmie, Jason, Sadie and 
Zachary. Jason is an altar server, and the entire 
family helps with the children’s liturgy. In addition 
to a fancy certificate, the award now comes with a 
$50 gift card.  

 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM THE THE 142nd SUPREME CONVENTION 
From Supreme Knight Patrick E. Kelly’s opening remarks, Québec, Canada August 6, 2024. 

 

 

https://www.kofc7121.org/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1O7UaSBmiNXZQd5GGSxjLQfZi4z5u0eGT/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=110853857063821807549&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1O7UaSBmiNXZQd5GGSxjLQfZi4z5u0eGT/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=110853857063821807549&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1O7UaSBmiNXZQd5GGSxjLQfZi4z5u0eGT/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=110853857063821807549&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1NIPKV691iA-jbBEEeCA7gN61AfZmM6BA/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=110853857063821807549&rtpof=true&sd=true


A VERY MERRY 2024 COUNCIL 7121 CHRISTMAS PARTY  
The Council 7121 Potluck Dinner Christmas Party on Saturday evening, December 8, was 
attended by nearly 100 people in Celebration Hall. The event featured Mr. and Mrs. Santa 
Claus (top left photo, aka Janet and Anthony Piselli), along with the Chief Elves GK Bill Remy 
and his wife Ulla. They stayed busy all evening, handing out gifts to all the good children in 
attendance, then handing out raffle prize baskets (a trifecta to Dave and Marie Morrison, 2 to 
Brian and Don Foy) and various door prizes. Merry Christmas to all and to all a Good Knight! 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



COUNCIL 7121 DONATES $1K TO HABITAT FOR HUMANITY 
Brother Jim Kouroupis (front center) and Dr. Brian 
Schoonover (front right) present a check for $1000 
from Council 7121 to Habitat for Humanity of St. 
Augustine/St. Johns County Development Manager 
Tom Torretta on De 13 at the build site in West St. 
Augustine. The local Habitat for Humanity is 
celebrating 30 years of “Building Homes, Community 
and Hope”. The award was made as part of the 
Knights of Columbus Faith in Action program. Jim is a 
member of the St. Anastasia Build Team which 
provides volunteer labor for Habitat housing projects 
on the second Friday of each month. 

SUNDAY BREAKFAST TEAM 
SERVES PLENTY WELL 
The early shift relaxes for a moment 
on Dec 8 while serving heaping plates 
of blueberry pancakes, eggs, sausage 
and home fries. With orange juice and 
coffee, it’s the best meal in town for 
$7, children 8 and under eat free. 
Next breakfast is January 12 – 
biggest crowd of the year expected! 
Come on down to lend a hand in the 
kitchen, serving or cleaning up. 

FOOD DRIVE FINISHES FANTASTIC 
YEAR OF “MORE THAN FOOD” 
The five food collections in 2024 totaled 11,000 lb, 
but even better was the $30,717 in cash and gift 
card donations. The food bank ministries are now 
swamped with heavy demand due to inflation, 
unemployment, high rent and lack of affordable 
housing. Thank you to everyone who supports the 
MORE THAN A FOOD DRIVE all year round, not 
just during the holidays. God bless you for thinking 
of others in need and doing something to really 
help them. Next drive is Jan 11-12 and 18-19. 



ST. GERARD CAMPUS HOPE AND HEALING EVENT SATURDAY JAN 4 
St. Gerard Campus has announced the successor event replacing the annual March for Life in St. 
Augustine. The theme of the inaugural “Hope and Healing” event is finding help after abortion. The 
event will be held from 9 am – noon on Saturday Jan 4, 2025 at the National Shrine of Our Lady of La 
Leche. Volunteers are need at 9 am on Thursday Jan 2 and Friday Jan 3 to mark the grid for cross 
placement at Mission Nombre de Dios, then meet at 7:30 am on Sat Jan 4 at St. Gerard Campus to 
pick up the crosses and transport them to Mission Nombre de Dios, to be installed on the grid by 
Knights and participants at 10:30 am after the opening prayers. The crosses are to remain in position 
until Friday Jan 24, with removal scheduled at 9 am. Any Brother Knights able to help are asked to 
contact Council 611 DGK Andy Butts at 571-246-6253 or andrew_butts@msn.com 

 
 

 

SGT. ELIO LOPEZ 
CHARLOTTE COUNTY 

SHERIFF’S OFFICE 
END OF WATCH 

DECEMBER 15, 2024 

mailto:andrew_butts@msn.com


   
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

JAMES EARL CARTER, JR., 39th PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED STATES 

The White House has ordered flags to be flown at half-staff across 
America in honor of former President Jimmy Carter until Tuesday, 
January 28. According to a proclamation signed by then-President Dwight 
D. Eisenhower in 1954, flags are to remain at half-staff for 30 days from 
the day of death of a sitting president or former president. This is the 
longest period possible for the flags to fly at half-staff. 
A national day of mourning will be observed on Thursday, Jan. 9 

St. Martin De Porres 
Community Outreach Room 

Located off the church narthex- open Mon-Fri 8:30am – 

10:30am and 30 min after all weekend Masses. 

Donations of non-perishable food items, gently used 

clothing and shoes are gratefully accepted at this time. 

We ask that you please keep in mind the limited space in 

the Outreach Room and the shape and weight of the 

packages you are dropping off. Some of our distribution 

angels have physical limitations. 

To help this ministry, please contact Deacon Steve at 

stephenkassenbaum@comcast.net 


